
From: LeMoine, Leigh
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 3/20/2013 9:37:46 PM
Subject: FW:

Attachments: 130315135404_0001.pdf

Just noticed when you didn’t respond – you probably were not on it! Please advise on the request below. Thanks, 
Leigh
 
From: Pitts, Ted 

Sent: Monday, March 18, 2013 8:57 AM

To: LeMoine, Leigh

Cc: Veldran, Katherine

Subject: FW:
 
Leigh,
 
See meeting request below from Jenny Horne.
 
Christian, do you know this guy?
 
Ted
 
From: Jenny Horne [mailto:jenny@jennyhornelaw.com] 

Sent: Friday, March 15, 2013 3:25 PM

To: 'tedpits@gov.sc.gov'

Cc: 'Veldran, Katherine'

Subject: FW:
 
Ted,
 
As we discussed this week, I would like to get a few minutes with the Governor to introduce her to Gorden Johnson of 
Neighbor to Family.  Attached is his biographical information.   They are currently contracting with DSS to provide 
best practices foster care placement with the goal of keeping siblings together in one placement.    They have only 
recently begun receiving kids in South Carolina’s foster care system.  I believe that the Governor would be impressed 
by the work they have done in other states.
 
Would the Governor have some time either the second or fourth week of April, preferably on a Legislative Day?
 
Please advise,
 
Jenny
Rep. Jenny A. Horne
Jenny Horne Law Firm, LLC
107 S. Main Street
Summerville, SC   29483
(843) 873-1721 office
(843) 875-4696 fax
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE

This electronic mail transmission and any accompanying documents contain information belonging to the sender which may be confidential and

legally privileged. This information is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended 

recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution, or action taken in reliance on the contents of the information contained in this transmission is 

strictly prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately notify us by telephone at (843) 873-1721 and delete the 

message. Thank you
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From: Milinda Duttine [mailto:milinda@jennyhornelaw.com] 

Sent: Friday, March 15, 2013 2:55 PM

To: 'Jenny Horne'

Subject:
 
 
 
Thanks,
 
Milinda A. Duttine
Legal Assistant
Jenny Horne Law Firm, LLC
107 South Main Street
Summerville, SC 29483
843-873-1721 - Phone
843-875-4696 - Fax
milinda@jennyhornelaw.com
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